Indian Creek Estates
July 10, 2007
Minutes
The Indian Creek Estates Board of Directors meeting was held on Tuesday, July 10, 2007 at the home of Dallas Brown. Present were Dallas Brown, Buddy Lane, and Carrie Green.  Also present were homeowners Don & Pat Williams. Chris Dudley and Renee Waddell were unable to attend.
After it was determined that a quorum was present, Dallas Brown called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
MINUTES

The Board reviewed and approved the May 1st, 2007 minutes as written.
OLD BUSINESS

· Street parking remains to be a problem in the community. The Board will continue to work with Jim Sartor to identify and resolve the street parking problem.
NEW BUSINESS

· Web Site Updates – Carrie has received no response from her requests to the community for a volunteer to assist with the community website. Jim and Carrie will investigate website maintenance options outside of ICE.
· Concerns were raised regarding the condition of the front entrance and its lack of curb appeal. An attempt was made to involve homeowners in improving the front entrance but only Carrie and Patrick Waddell. Jim will obtain two additional bids for the 2008 lawn care season requesting a new landscape design for the front entrance.
· The front entrance message board has a cracked plexi-glass face panel. Dallas will investigate repair.

· The condition of 6104 & 6108 Tuckaleechee is deplorable. Jim is to have the front yard trash removed and he is to contact Metro codes regarding the un-maintained condition of the two properties.
· Jim to contact Relocation Executives regarding the property at 6149 Tuckaleechee and the concrete mixers, pickup truck and trailer which are continually improperly parked.

· Jim to contact homeowner at 6137Tuckaleechee requesting a timeline for the completion of his pool and also to inform him of his responsibility to properly repair and reseed the common areas affected by the pool installation.

· The board approved the acquisition of 10 “No Parking This Side of Street” signs to assist with construction area over-parking.
· Committee Updates:

Welcome Committee: No report.
Safety: Buddy Lane is designing a “neighborhood is watching” sign for the front entrance. Carrie explored having a security company regularly tour the community and assist with tagging vehicles parked on the street overnight. The expense of this service appeared greater than the benefits gained.
Landscaping: With no volunteer turnout for the front entrance makeover, Curb Appeal handled the installation and invoiced ICE. Jim is to check on the entrance irrigation which appears to have been tampered with.
Architecture: Dallas reported that the ARC has approved several requests since the last meeting.
FINANCIALS
The Board reviewed and approved the financial report for May 31, 2007.
The next Board of Directors meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 11th, at 7 pm tentatively at the home of Buddy Lane 6115 Tuckaleechee Lane. 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm. 
All motions were carried with a majority vote 


Minutes Submitted by,

Jim Sartor
